

NEWS BULLETIN FOR T SPACE CENTER ROTARY CLUB

(Near the Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center) P.O. Box 58862 (Nassau Bay) Houston, Texas 77058







Rotary International President, STANLEY E. McCAFFREY ROTARY THEME FOR 1981-82... "World Understanding and Peace Through Rotary"

DISTRICT 589 GOVERNOR......FLOYD BOZE CLUB PRESIDENT AL JOWID President-elect/VP......Chuck Jacobson Treasurer..... Dick Brown Secretary Charles Hartman Sgt. at ArmsJack Eggleston Bulletin Editor and Historian Walt Wicker

DIRECTORS:

Mario Grabar Jim Hargrove Alfred R. Neumann Ron Rosenhagen

Larry Rowe Keith Sherman Bill Webb Walt Wicker

Bob Wren Past President - Pete Gist

Date October 8

. 19 81



THE SHRIMPOREE GALVESTON COUNTY PARK OCTOBER 24, 1981

OK, YOU GUYS, UP AND AT 'EM. How many of your SHRIMPOREE tickets have you sold? How many auction items have you picked up? Get goingtimes a 'wasting....On Monday, September 28th, JACK EGGLESTON held our 8th annual SHRIMPOREEE kickoff meeting. He called upon the chairmen of all the working committees to report on how their respective committees will get the job done to make this the best SHRIMPOREE ever. Tickets and auction assignments were distributed among all the members present. If you failed to receive your tickets or your auction assignments, call MAURY FITCH for tickets and WAYNE CLARK for auction assignments. REMEMBER, the success of the SHRIMPOREE depends upon you!

PROGRAMS

MONDAY, OCTOBER 12TH....NO MEETING. NATIONAL HOLIDAY. COLUMBUS DAY. Try to visit another local area Rotary Club and sell some SHRIMPOREE tickets. Don't all go to the same club.

MONDAY, OCTOBER 19TH....Our own club member, ROY PEZOLDT of the Friendswood Development Corporation will be our featured speaker. Be on hand to hear ROY talk about the future plans for development in the Clear Lake Area.

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 24TH.....THE SHRIMPOREE. A day of fun, fellowship and work for every member of the Club.

MONDAY, OCTOBER 26TH....MAYOR JIM McCONN will be our guest speaker. Let's have a large turnout to hear MAYOR McCONN discuss the upcoming Mayoral race and the future of Houston.

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 2ND....PROGRAM PENDING. You can be assured of another outstanding program from our PROGRAM COMMITTEE.

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9TH....Our honored speaker will be coming all the way from Tulsa, Oklahoma. JERRY HOPKINS, Special Assistant to BILLY GRAHAM. Bring 2-3-4 guests to hear this dynamic speaker.

> IN SYMPATHY:....It grieves us all to learn about the death of 10 year old MICHAEL WARREN DuBOIS, son of Mike DuBois, Michael lost his battle with deadly cancer in a Tampa, Florida hospital on Sept. 25th. Our membership joins in deep deep expression of sympathy to Mike and others members of his family for this sad loss of Mike's only son.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

RON ROSENHAGEN BILL WEBB BILL GRESCO OCTOBER 9 " 10 " 14



Another fine looking trio! Have a HAPPY YEAR, gentlemen!

ROTARY ANNS

The meeting place for the ROTARY LADIES BREAK-FAST has been changed to J. J's Sandwich Shop. The time is still 7:00 a.m. on the third Tuesday of the month which is October 20th. Circle this date on your calendar and join this group for fun, fellowship and good food.

QUICKIES...A genius is someone who can rewrap a new shirt and have any pins left over...

Before television no one ever knew what a headache looked like...There are some folks much like the rooster that thought the sun rose just to hear him crow...What this country really needs is a Medfly that attacks crabgrass...The best advice on how to save face is to remember to keep the lower half closed...It is said that playing golf is like paying taxes-you drive hard to get to the green and then wind up in the hole....

Nearly every man is a firm believer in heredity until his son makes a fool of himself...People, like boats toot the loudest when they are in a fog...Not only is it more blessed to give than to receive-it is also deductible.



MEET OUR NEWEST ROTARIANS:...JERRY JUSKOWICH, introduced by Graydon Strickland, was born at McKeesport, Penn. He attended the University of Pittsburgh where he received a degree in Business Administration. Today he is the Senior Vice President of the Bay Area Bank and Trust, 218 NASA Blvd., Webster 77598, Ph: 332-5521. Jerry and his lovely wife, RHEA, and their two children, Tami and Troy, live at 607 Seaway Drive, Seabrook, 77586, Ph: 538-2114. Jerry has been a Rotarian for the past twelve years, serving in four different Rotary clubs in the Pittsburgh-Metro area...AARON SCHEIN, sponsored by Chuck Jacobson, was born at Beaufort, South Carolina. He attended the University of Georgia and holds a degree in Banking and Finance. Today Aaron is the president of the Baybrook National Bank, 1550 W. Bay Area Blvd., (P.O. Box 867), Friendswood 77546, Ph: 486-9130. Aaron and his lovely wife, NANCY, and their three children, Vanessa, Catherine and Charlotte, live at 4023 Laurel Grove in Seabrook, 77586, Ph: 334-6458. Together let us welcome these two fine gentlemen into Rotary, and make yourself known to them without delay.

ROTARIAN MAGAZINE TO PUBLISH SPECIAL ISSUE IN SUPPORT OF 1982 CONVENTION IN TEXAS

The January issue theme will be: "SADDLE UP FOR DALLAS". It will tell a half-million readers worldwide about Dallas and the Southwest. Content will feature "The Big D" attractions and the business boom in the Lone Star State. Highlighted will be a travel-tempting article covering Texas and the Great Southwest. It will help an expected 20,000+ conventioners plan for their trip and will present convention news. This special convention issue will be publicized, read, saved, and read again. Bonus circulation with extra distribution during the June 6-9 Dallas convention.

This January 1982 issue will be an impressive advertising vehicle with EXTRA DIVIDENDS. Perhaps your firm could benefit from a sales or public relations message. THE ROTARIAN has pertinent facts and rate information ready to send you. NOW is the time to act if you are interested. Please write or call. THE ROTARIAN, Advertising Department, 1600 Ridge Avenue, Evanston, Illinois 60201. Phone: 312/328-0100.

CONGRATULATIONS TO ROLLIN and ROBYN GARDNER, FOR BRINGING FORTH A NEW SON BY THE NAME OF NICHOLAS JAY on Saturday, Sept. 26th, at the Clear Lake Hospital in Webster. Robyn and baby are doing just fine, but Rollin hasn't come off cloud 9 as yet so we ain't too sure just how well he is doing! Again, the Club's best wishes to Mom, Dad and Baby Gardner!

THANKS to former District 589 Governor, ERWIN HEINEN, for his contribution to our Bulletin expense - renewing his subscription for two more years! Guv-Heinen has been a subscriber to the BLASTOFF for the past 7-8 years. He also sent along a check for two SHRIMPOREE tickets, saying he wouldn't miss this annual event for anything like it in this part of Texas. Thanks Guv!

"FIRST LOSERS IN SCOOTERS HANDICAP...
DAVID ROSS lost \$5.00 by not being present at the September 27th meeting...CAP LANDOLT lost \$10.00 by scooting early on the 5th of October. Tough luck...Kitty goes to \$15.00 for the next meeting. You have to be there to win.



THERE ARE NO 'FOREIGNERS' IN ROTARY

"Before Rotary came into our lives, each of us may have regarded the fellow from another country as a foreigner. But there are no foreigners in Rotary—indeed the word 'foreigner' is the most foreign word in the language of Rotary. As we meet together in our gatherings, we come more and more to see and to understand and to know that at heart humanity is one, and that differences of race and creed and color are but surface marks while the hearts of all throb to the same impulses." — Angus S. Mitchell, President, Rotary International, 1948—49